CORPORATE RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE – SPECIAL MEETING

THURSDAY 4 NOVEMBER 2004 AT 2.00 PM

PRESENT:
Councillors Mrs Bradley, Mrs Fisher (as substitute for Councillor Mrs Prest), Glover, Jefferson, Joscelyne, Ms Quilter and Mrs Styth (for part of the meeting)

CROS.152/04
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Guest (Chairman) and Mrs Prest.

CROS.153/04
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest affecting the business to be transacted.

CROS.154/04
APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN FOR THE MEETING
The Overview and Scrutiny Manager advised the Committee that, in the absence of the Chairman and Vice-Chairman, it would be necessary to appoint a Chairman of the Committee for this meeting.


It was moved and seconded, and AGREED that Councillor Mrs Bradley be appointed Chairman of the Committee for today’s meeting.

Councillor Mrs Bradley in the Chair.

CROS.155/04
AUDIT OF ACCOUNTS 2003/04 – SAS610 STATEMENT AND AMENDED STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS
The Head of Finance presented report FS.37/04 advising that notification had been received from the Audit Commission that they were unable to finalise the 2003/04 accounts in time to meet the deadline of reporting to the Committee.  

Mrs Brown advised that the Audit Commission had raised certain issues which would take time to resolve, an added difficulty being that staff were in the middle of the Council’s Budget process.  It was, however, hoped that the issues would be resolved by the middle of next week.

One issue related to the Pensions Fund deficit figure from Carlisle Housing Association.  Information on that was awaited and, if it emerged as a qualification issue, Mrs Brown would rather that the accounts were delayed.

Members were asked to consider the following options to achieve the statutory deadline for the closure of accounts (the statutory deadline for signing off the accounts being 30 November 2004) in the light of the above –

1. Delegate the consideration of the accounts to a small group of Members.  The meeting would ideally be arranged for either 11 or 12 November to enable the maximum time to finalise the outstanding issues whilst still meeting the report deadline for the Council meeting on 23 November.


2. Approve that the SAS610 Statement and amended Statement of Accounts go straight to Council on 23 November.  That course of action was not considered to be ideal since Members would not have had input into the process and Council was not an ideal forum for questioning on such technical issues.

Mr Mallinson explained the importance of adhering to the Access to Information Procedure Rules.   He added that, in order to meet the dates suggested above, the report would require to go out today which clearly was not possible.

Discussion arose, during which it was agreed that the matter be added to the Agenda for the special meeting of the Committee to be held at 10.00 am on Monday 22 November 2004.  The Comments of the Committee would then go straight to the City Council the following day.

RESOLVED – That consideration of the Audit of Accounts 2003/04 – SAS 610 Statement and amended Statement of Accounts be added to the Agenda for the special meeting of the Committee to be held on 22 November 2004.  Comments of the Committee would then go forward to the City Council on 23 November 2004.

[The meeting ended at 2.14 pm]

